
 Resumption of International Ferry Passenger Transport  

Between Japan and China 

 

Due to the COVID-19 pandemic, passenger transport by international ferry 

between Japan and China has been suspended since January 28, 2020, and also 

due to significant delays in the renovation of the passenger terminal building on 

the Shanghai side, passenger transport has remained suspended to this day.  

However, the renovation works have finally been completed, and passenger 

transport between Japan and China will resume on Saturday, June 28, departing 

from Shanghai and arriving in Osaka on Monday, June 30.  

 

As before, the ship alternates Osaka and Kobe, arriving every Monday morning, 

disembarking passengers, and conducting immigration procedures. The following 

Tuesday morning, it conducts departure procedures for departing passengers and 

embarkation. 

 

The only passenger ship in operation is “Jian-Zhen-Hao”, which entered service 

last year, and our other ship, “Xin-Jian-Zhen” will be used for cargo transport only.   

This marks the resumption of passenger services for the first time in five and a 

half years, and we look forward to welcoming you aboard our newly built ship with 

its enhanced facilities. 

 

Please note that the first four voyages after the resumption of passenger 

transport will be “confirmation voyages,” and general passengers will be able to 

board from the V.0113 departing from Shanghai on Saturday, July 12.  Lastly, 

ferry booking pages will be available on our website soon, and we will provide 

further information once the release date has been decided.  Thank you for your 

patience and understanding.  

 


